TOWN OF EAST HAMPTON
CLEAN ENERGY TASK FORCE
REGULAR MEETING
TUESDAY, June 3, 2014
TOWN HALL MEETING ROOM
Approved Minutes
       Present – Peter D’Addario, Adam Dawidowicz, John Greeno and Martin Podskoch 
        Absent – Javette Allen
1. Call to Order – Chairman Greeno called the meeting to order at 5:07 p.m.
2. Approval of Minutes:  May 6, 2014 – Martin Podskoch made a motion to accept the May 6 minutes as written, seconded by Peter D’Addario.  Vote: 4-Yes; 1-Absent (Javette Allen)  Motion passed.
3. Senator Linares – Senator Linares introduced himself and provided a brief summary of his credentials.  He discussed his experience with power purchase agreements and the overall cost savings within his district as well as solar options for commercial and municipal buildings.  Marty Podskoch suggested that Senator Linares meet with the building committee for the High School project.  A brief discussion followed about energy campaigning and how Senator Linares can work with the CETF to help promote clean energy.
4. High School Update- There was no update to report at this meeting.  The next meeting is on Thursday but the agenda did not apply to the CETF so they will not attend.  
5. Spring/Fall CEC Campaigns Roll Out – The members discussed ways to market such as CETF members presenting to the Rotary and Lions clubs and the Strawberry Festival in Madison and East Hampton. Vice-Chairman Dawidowicz suggested a golf tournament sponsorship that supports the High School athletics.  Martin Podskoch will reach out to the Rotary and Lions clubs to get possible dates for CETF to present.  
Haddam Neck Fair- The members discussed having a booth at the event to promote CETF and clean energy in general.  They discussed displays, banners and signs and using the grant money to fund it as well as the possibility of having CL&P reimburse them.  Marty Podskoch stated that he will reach out to Sue Olsen about having a booth at the fair.  The members discussed having  the selected contractors help at the fair.
Schools – Marty Podskoch stated that he contacted someone at the school about presenting and they suggested presenting in the fall.  
Residential/Commercial- The members discussed possibly reaching out to the developer of the new development being constructed on Rte 66.
Contractor Selection- The members have selected 2 contractors.
Solar Initiative – The members agreed to have separate meetings to have solar contractors present to them.  The dates they agreed on are June 26 at 5 p.m. and June 30 at 5 p.m.  The members will reach out to 3 solar contractors to extend an invitation for the dates they agreed upon.
6. Municipal Building Assessments-Benchmarking

Building wish list, complete document, outstanding fuel bills

The members discussed the need to populate the database for the municipal action plan.  The members agreed to set aside some time to work on the database and portfolio.  
7. New Business- Chairman Greeno stated that he spoke with Javette Allen about remaining on the CETF but working from home on CETF projects.  The members agreed.  Chairman Greeno stated that there is a new CETF member starting next month.
8. Adjournment- Martin Podskoch made a motion to adjourn at 6:15 p.m., seconded by Vice-Chairman Dawidowicz.  Motion passed in favor.
    Respectfully Submitted,

    Christine Castonguay

    Recording Secretary
